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Board Memo 013-2020: NAPS Lawsuit Status as of March 3, 2020

Executive Board,

The National Association of Postal Supervisors (NAPS) continues to await DC
District Court Judge Royce Lamberth’s ruling on USPS’ motion to dismiss NAPS’
lawsuit. NAPS and USPS have filed all pleadings regarding the motion and now
await the court’s ruling. If the judge denies USPS’ motion to dismiss, the case will
then proceed to discovery, and then to trial.

We hope to receive a ruling on the USPS motion to dismiss later this spring,
though the precise timing is difficult to predict. Our lawsuit is a civil case and is
one of thousands of civil cases before the DC District Court. Under law, federal
courts must give priority to the handling of criminal cases over civil cases. We will
be notified through our counsel as soon as a ruling in our case has been issued,

and we will continue to keep you advised of developments as they occur.

Thank you.
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